
Agenda Item: 13. 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: March 1, 2018 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS: The Information and Education Department 

highlights for the month of February 2018 are attached for your review.  

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

 
1. Great news for the NRD and the taxpayers of the District.  We learned this week that S&P Global 

Ratings raised the District’s bond rating to “AA” from “AA-.” This means not only lower interest 

rates but also increased opportunity for federal funds as creditworthiness and stability will play a 

major role in the infrastructure funding. A copy of the S&P’s news release is included.  

2. The American Council of Engineering Companies recently awarded Kramper Lake with the Merit 

Award - Category Winner for Engineering Excellence in Water Resources Engineering Excellence 

Award. Congratulations to all involved. A photo from the awards ceremony is attached. 

3. The District hosted a blood drive last Wednesday on behalf of the American Red Cross. Tremendous 

thanks to those who donated and the incredible results: 42 potential lives saved! Thank you also to 

Nicole Gust for coordinating the drive.  

4. Christine Jacobsen resigned her position as Education Programs Supervisor for the Papio NRD on 

February 15. We would like to thank her for her service and wish her luck in her future endeavors. 

We have filled the vacancy by promoting from within the District, with Austen Hill taking over the 

Education Programs Supervisor role. 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 

month of February 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if 

you have any questions. 

 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of February 12, 

2018, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 

any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The next Papillion 

Creek Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting is scheduled for March 22, 2018. 
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